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It was good to celebrate British 
Science Week with the ‘Great Egg 
Drop’ on Monday, with lots of 
fantastic entries from our talented 
students (and, I suspect in some 
cases, their talented parents).

We have followed that up with 
the usual array of trips, sport and 
competitions. I was delighted to be 
able to award certificates for the 
2022 Chemistry Olympiad to four 
able scientists, with Rebecca, Alex 
and Hershel earning bronze awards, 
and Matthew doing particularly well 
to be awarded silver.

It was also brilliant to hear of our 
students’ success in their LAMDA 
exams. From Year 2 to Year 13, 
all students passed, and nearly 
all with distinction. A tremendous 
achievement and my congratulations 
to all students involved (and of 
course their teachers).

Next week promises to be a busy 
one and I hope to see many of you 
at our Middle School Enterprise 
Showcase on Thursday, which 
I know our students have been 
working hard for.

Mr Tyler
Headmaster

Last Friday night saw the return 
of some familiar guests back to 
boarding with many taking up the 
opportunities offered by “Friends 
Fridays”, tempted by this weekend’s 
trip to “Ninja Warriors”. 

Students were treated to a Friday 
night dinner of various curries and 
fancy rices, which went down well 
with all of the boarders. After this, 
the senior students in Croft House 
took up the chance to go and 
resupply at Morrisons, whilst School 
Cottage students enjoyed playing 
football in the sports hall.
 
Saturday saw the boarders try their 
hand at the Ninja Warrior assault 
course in Gloucester. The students 
battled against tests of balance, 
strength and agility, with all seeming 
to enjoy their time on the course, 
particularly Miss Wilkinson and Mr 
Goodchild, keen to show off their 
sporting prowess! After this, the 
students were rewarded with the 
opportunity to refuel on southern 
fried chicken, which they all readily 
embraced. The evening saw a gentle 
wind down, with lots of socialising 
and relaxing in the common areas. 
 
Sunday was a more relaxed day on 
site, with students making the most 
of late brunch and school facilities. 
The evening saw a return to the 
normal school routine, with prep 
completed and houses organised. A 
lovely weekend, all round! 

Mrs Webb-Rogers
Boarding Parent

Boarding NewsUpdates & 
Reminders
Sixth Form UCAS Exhibition

Year 12 students will be attending 
the UCAS exhibition at Worcester 
University on Thursday 24th. Please 
can parents return the consent 
forms ahead of the trip. 

Middle School Enterprise 

On Thursday 24th March the 
Middle School will be holding 
their Enterprise Showcase in the 
Memorial Hall and Dining Hall. This 
will run between 4pm and 5pm. All 
parents are invited to attend. 

Hamper Raffle

As part of the Middle School 
Enterprise Project, students have 
been sent home with raffle tickets. If 
you wish to be in with the chance to 
win this incredible hamper, follow the 
instructions in the envelope. More 
tickets are available from Reception, 
or at the event next Thursday.  

CCF Sennybridge 

The fully subscribed CCF trip to 
Sennybridge will depart Lucton on 
the afternoon of Friday 25th, and 
return Sunday 27th. Please check 
kit lists and letters for more detailed 
information. 

Parents Afternoon Tea

Friday 25th March from 4.15pm 
will be the Parents’ Afternoon Tea. 
Please join us if you are available. 
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